Palomar Gas Transmission, LLC
July 6, 2010 1400 SW Fifth Avenue, Suite 900
‘ Portland, Oregon 97201

Tel  866.220.0268
Fax 503.833.4954
The Honorable Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission Email info@palomargas.com
888 First Street, NE
Washington, DC 20426
Via electronic filing

Re: Palomar Gas Transmission, LLC
Docket No. CP09-35-000
Palomar Pipeline Project

Dear Ms. Bose:

This is to advise the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (“Commission” or “FERC”) that
Palomar Gas Transmission, LLC (Palomar) is reviewing its project plan to reflect potential
changes in its commercial arrangements. Palomar continues to seek additional commercial
underpinning for the project. Additionally, NorthernStar Pipeline Company, LLC, which is a
major shipper on the Palomar pipeline, and certain of its affiliates have recently made Chapter 7
bankruptcy filings.

Later this year, depending on the results of commercial discussions and the outcome of the
bankruptcy proceeding, Palomar may amend its application to reflect such changes. In the
meantime Palomar is continuing with certain environmental field surveys in anticipation that the
FERC Staff’s National Environmental Policy Act review would resume upon submittal by
Palomar of supplemental information regarding such changes, including any necessary
amendment to Palomar’s application.

Palomar is e-filing this information in accordance with the Commission's Order No. 703, Filing
Via the Internet guidelines, issued in Docket No. RM07-16-000 on November 15, 2007.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact the undersigned.

Respectfully submitted,
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Michael B. Burke
General Manager



